ASHWATER PARISH HALL
MINUTES OF TRUSTEES MEETING – WEDNESDAY 17 OCTOBER 2018
In attendance – Trustees: Colin Vallance (Chair), Letitia Yetman, Ivan Buxton, Andrew Patterson, Andrew Stacey, Helen Bone, David Vaughan.  
Apologies – Judith Addicott
	1. DECLARATION OF INTERESTS

It was confirmed the meeting was quorate and there were no declarations of interest

	Actions

	2. MINUTES OF MEETING –  25 JULY 2018
The minutes were approved as a correct and accurate record.

	

	3. MATTERS ARISING

Jack Moon plaque – Wording to be confirmed. (Carried forward from previous meetings)
PAT testing – IB is organising this with Ashton Electrical.
Broken blind in JMH – The Meeting Room blind to be repaired when parts are sourced (Carried forward from previous meetings).
PA system – It has not been possible to get the microphones fixed via the original supplier.  It was agreed that a new portable PA system be purchased.
General Data Protection Regulations (GDPR) – IB has developed a GDPR Policy and will circulate this to Trustees.
Funding application – It was decided that an application to Devon Community Foundation would not now be progressed.
Kitchen sockets – When PAT testing, Ashton Electrical will be asked to look at the options for resolving the issues with using two urns adjacent to the hatch in the kitchen.
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	4. Treasurer’s Report
DV presented the profit and loss accounts for quarter two, ended 31 September 2018.  Key points are set out below:
· Surplus for period £1,802.64 (£1,363.84 – surplus on operation, £438.80 – net proceeds from fundraising activity)

· Surplus for the year to date £7,586.38 (£1,901.28 – surplus on operation, £5,685.10 – net proceeds from fundraising activity)*

· Surplus on operating costs are slightly up on the same time last year.

· Under Note 2 in the accounts £100 listed as income from ‘Holsworthy PCC’ should be changed to ‘Ashwater PC’.

· The cost of fire protection is higher than 2017/18 as this year’s costs include extra work for replacing batteries in the alarm system.

· Donations have been promised from Holsworthy Church and Holsworthy Rotary Club but not yet received.

*Fundraising activity includes a £5,000 grant from Garfield Weston Foundation towards the extension project.
	DV



	5. Health and Safety
No accidents have been reported for the period.
· A wasp nest in the hall hedge caused issues with one person being stung numerous times.  The Parish Council kindly covered the cost of removing the wasp nest (£50).
	

	6. Maintenance
· Bryan Lewens and Steve Elridge have been assisting with the grass cutting at no cost to the hall.

· The floor in the ladies toilet has now been replaced (cost of £824.40 including VAT).  The floor in the men’s toilet is beginning to fail in the same way.  It is not currently causing a health and safety risk but the situation will be monitored and at some point it is likely that the flor will need to be replaced.
· There have been problems with the men’s toilet as a result of an air lock, which has been resolved by Stuart Turner.
· The door to the boiler room has dropped on its hinges and is causing damage to the floor when it is opened.  Stuart Turner has planed the bottom of the door off.  It might be possible to cover the damaged floor with a mat, although the damage itself is not dangerous (just aesthetically displeasing).
· The hall entrance sign has been blown over in the wind but Stuart will reinstate shortly.

· Car activity has caused stones to be flicked onto the path which pose a safety risk.  LY will get a sign made to advise drivers to take more care.

· The hedges will need to be cut.  LY will ask Steve Furse.

· The heating is not working properly – the problem cited as low water pressure.  IB has tried to re-pressurise the system but the problem persists so he has contacted Kensa (the manufacturer) to come ask them to come and have a look.
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	7. Parish Council
· The Parish Council have supplied a map of the Parish to be displayed in the hall – this has been mounted in the Meeting Room.
	

	8. Transition to new Charitable Incorporated Organisation (CIO)
LY has contacted Coodes Solicitors – the person previously contacted is no longer there, however Pam Johns will deal with the work moving forward.  The cost will be around £470.00.  LY has a meeting arranged with Pam Johns on 18 October 2018 to find out exactly what needs to be done to legally deal with the following as we make the transition between the existing Charity and the new CIO:
· Uplift of the property to the new CIO

· Transfer of funds to the new CIO

· Big Lottery charge over the property

· Funds raised for the extension currently held in the existing Charity.
As we ow have two charities running alongside each other for the time being, it was suggested that we hold an AGM for charities at the same time in May 2019.  This is feasible in respect of the CIO as the first AGM as to be held within 18 months of its inception.
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	9. Hall extension
· An application for funding to Tesco is in progress and we should know an outcome at the end of October 2018.
· It is possible that we could submit a funding application to the National Lottery, Awards For All scheme for up to £10,000.
· LY will ask John Forward to go ahead with submitting a new planning application.
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	10. Events
The Adventures of Mr Toad – the event was held on 15 September, attended by 40 people.  The net proceeds to the hall amounted to c£100.
Future events:
· It was proposed that a Wine and Wisdom be held on 1 February, to be organised by CV and JA.
	CV/JA

	11. Any other business
· A discussion took place over whether a fee should be charged to the Community Shop for their ‘tasting’ event which is planned to be held outside the hall at the same time as the craft fair in the hall.  In the interests of treating everyone fairly, it was agreed to charge the shop £5.00 (same as the stall holders at the fair) and donate the £5.00 to the craft fair.

· The electricity contract is due for renewal in November – IB will investigate prices.
	LY
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	12. Date of next meeting

The next Trustees meeting to be held on Wednesday 17 January 2019 at 7.30pm
	


